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February 25, 2011

Councillor Peter Lund
Chair of the HRM Environment & Sustainability Standing Committee
PO Box 1749
Halifax, NS
B3J 3A5
Dear Councillor Lund,

The Canadian Cancer Society is very concerned with the potential change to Halifax Regional Municipality’s anti-pesticide by-law, P-800.  Our position is based on the current body of evidence that shows the clear connection between pesticides and cancer.  The Canadian Cancer Society goal is to eradicate cancer and to reduce the public’s exposure to proven cancer causing agents.  
We are acutely aware that the HRM Environment & Sustainability Standing Committee is being lobbied by companies who wish to see a softening of the pesticide by-law, P-800.  This progressive by-law has not only made Halifax Regional Municipality a healthier place for the constituents you have been elected to serve, but this by-law made our capital a shining example to the rest of Canada.
In assessing the safety of a pesticide it is important to also consider non-active, or inert, ingredients.  FeHEDTA , or Fiesta, contains at least two other ingredients of potential concern. The hazardous materials, according to the Material Safety Data sheet, are sodium nitrate and Nitrilotriacetic acid, or NTA.

The MSDS for NTA also warns of potential carcinogenic effects, and that “the substance may be toxic to kidneys. Repeated or prolonged exposure to the substance can produce target organ damage.”   The fact remains that according to the MSDS for Fiesta, there is much information that is unknown.  This is worrisome to the Canadian Cancer Society as there are some carcinogenetic effects from this chemical that requires further research.  Until the health hazards regarding this chemical can be fully understood, it is our position that it must not be allowed for usage as a cosmetic pesticide for weed control.
I urge this committee to maintain bylaw P-800 as is without any amendments.  It has proven to be an effective by-law and one that Haligonians can take pride.  The new provincial law is complementary to the HRM bylaw, and together they strengthen protection against toxic pesticides and reduce pesticide use even further. We need to keep our pesticide bylaw and the protections it provides.  Thank you for allowing us to have a voice in this important debate that affects the health of all HRM citizens.
Sincerely,

Maureen Summers, CEO
c.  
Krista Tidwell, HRM Clerk’s Office
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